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Kate ready for Auto Tows on January 10
th
 



KSA CALENDAR 

February 11th - KSA Meeting - My evolution at Sports Class Nationals - Andrew Peters 

March 11th - KSA Meeting - Badge Flying  

March 19th - 25th - FAI Sailplane Grand Prix - Orlando, FL 

April 8th - KSA Meeting - Safety Meeting  

April 20th-23rd - Wave Camp - Soaring NV, Minden NV 

May 14th - 20th - Region 7 - Albert Lea, MN 

June 5th - 14th - 15 Meter, Open, Standard Nationals - Cordele, GA 

June 21st - 30th - Club Class Nationals - Hobbs, NM 

July 2nd - 8th - 2nd Annual Junior Nationals - Harris Hill, Elmira, NY 

Jun 29th - July 16th - 2nd FAI World 13.5m Class Gliding Championship - Szatymas, Hungary 

July 1st - 8th - US Junior Camp & Contest - Elmira, NY 

July 3rd - 7th - Women’s Seminar - Chilhowee Gliderport - Benton, TN 

July 15th - Kansas Kowbell Klassic - Sunflower 

July 18th - 27th - Region 10 Low Performance Contest - Midlothian, TX 

August 1st - 10th - 18 Meter Nationals - Uvalde, TX 

August 28th - September 2nd - Region 10 Championship - Waller, TX 

September 24th - Adventurous Babes Society 

October 1st - Adventurous Babes Society Rain Date 

October 7th - EAA Fly-In Newton, KS 

Nov 26th - Dec 8th - 2nd FAI Pan-American Gliding Championships - Santa Rosa de Conlara, Argentina 

Sunflower Seeds 

January 10th: Auto Tows. Aaron Maurer, Mike Logback, Brian Bird, and a few of Mike’s friends helped. To-

ny Condon made several flights in Kate. New pulley was tested on final two launches. Weak thermals al-

lowed one flight of about 25 minute duration. 

January 11th: Don Jones, Jerry Martin, and Bob Holliday organized a work party to work on T Hangar 

Doors. Two more doors were completed. Great work guys!  Mark Griffith from the Gardner, KS club visited 

with his daughter Hailey. 

January 29th: Brian Bird flew the Libelle. Tony Condon flew Kate the Cirrus. Jerry Boone towed. Leah Con-

don, Kevin & J Riedl, and Lori Bird helped out on the ground. Brian landed at Wellington. Tony made it to 

Newkirk, OK. 

January 31st: Mike Orindgreff had a short flight in F8 



Glider Instructor Forum and Meeting - Sailplane Simulation 

Topic: Sailplane Simulation, A Different Teaching Perspective. 
On Thursday, February 2, 2017 at 19:00 Eastern Standard Time (16:00 PST, 17:00 MST, 18:00 CST, 14:00 

HST, 15:00 AKST, 17:00 Arizona, 00:00 GMT) 

Select Number: 
EA6173241 

Description: 

An on-line instructor forum tailored specifically to the needs of Glider Instructors that is held each quarter. 
This quarter our special guest is Scott Manley of GLIDERCFI.COM. This is not to be missed! 

To view further details and registration information for this webinar, click here. 

The sponsor for this seminar is: FAASTeam 

The following credit(s) are available for the WINGS/AMT Programs: 

Advanced Knowledge 2 - 1 Credit 
Master Knowledge 2 - 1 Credit  

 

2017 Dues are Due! 

KSA & SSA Regular Membership - $100 

KSA & SSA Family Membership - $70 

KSA & SSA Youth Membership - $70 

KSA Membership Only - $50 

Send your renewal payments to: 

Brian Silcott 

2417 E Spring Hill Ct 

Goddard KS 67052 

http://GLIDERCFI.COM
http://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/event_details.aspx?eid=73241












Notes from the President 

First off I would like to thank everyone who helped make the KSA Banquet a success. We did delay a week 

thanks to the weather but still had a well attended gathering and a nice celebration of 2016’s accomplish-

ments.  

Although it is meteorologically speaking still Winter, there has been a little glider flying activity at Sunflower. 

When you see a warm day coming up, let’s go flying! If we don’t go flying, we should at least take advantage 

of a nice day to work on hangar doors and help make Sunflower a better place during the rest of the year. 

For those of you who have paid your 2017 dues already - THANK YOU. If you haven’t already, contact myself 

or Brian Silcott to arrange payment, or you will be hearing from us soon!  

The 2016 KSA Financial report is available. Let me know if you want a copy. 

Looking ahead at 2017, we’re hoping to spend some time in the spring to create a few more CFI-G’s and 

Towpilots. We’re going to be short a few from 2016. If you are interested in helping out in either of these ca-

pacities, contact me ASAP! 

Andrew will be our speaker at the Feb. meeting. He’ll be talking about what he learned competing at the 

Sports Class Nationals in Uvalde last summer. We’re back at Wichita State now for meetings, in Jabara Hall. 

See you there! 

Tony 



Soaring magazine now available online 
  
To get to the digital issue follow these steps: 
Go to www.ssa.org and log in. This is for SSA members only so please be sure you are logged in! 

The top right corner should say "Welcome [Your Name]" if you are logged in. 
1. Place your cursor over the blue tab that says "The SSA", and this will give you a drop down menu. 

2. Place your cursor on the third option down that says "Soaring Magazine", and this will give you 
another drop down menu (you can also click on "Soaring Magazine" and it will take you to the desired 
page). 

3. Click on the first option that says "Current Issue" 

4. Voila! Your current digital issue will appear! Enjoy!! 

You can also get to it by using this link http://www.ssa.org/SoaringMagazine but you will still need 
to make sure that you are logged in. 

 To enlarge the magazine you can press F11 and the webpage will change to full screen. To revert to 
your original view simply press F11 again.  
  
You can also zoom in or out in regular or full screen views by pressing CTRL+ or CTRL- 
  
This is a members ONLY benefit so please use the honors system and do not share this with your 
friends who are not SSA members. You can however, point them in the direction of becoming a mem-
ber so they too can receive Soaring magazine! 
  

Forecasting Mountain Wave Turbulence for Aviation 

Online training module for forecasting mountain wave. Registration required. No charge. 

https://www.meted.ucar.edu/training_module.php?id=1262#.WIzJk7mVk1c 

The Nixus Project 
 

The Nixus Project's goal is to push the boundaries of soaring using new technologies and with an out-of-the-
box approach. The name, "Nixus", a Latin word, expresses our desire for this project. It means "pressed for-
ward", "advanced".  
 
Soaring is, undoubtedly, the most competitive air sport today. Through the years, the advances produced with 
better aerodynamics and new piloting techniques have been amazing. However, a virtual limit has ap-
proached. The Nixus project will try to push this limit away, using new technologies in an attempt to turn an 
awesome glider into an even more awesome aircraft. 
 
We will not build a completely new glider. Instead, we will build "just" a new wing to be installed in an ASH-30 
sailplane. However, this new wing will use state-of-the-art materials and fabrication techniques and will fea-
ture a unique fly-by-wire control system that will make it possible to take advantage of all the aerodynamic 
performance of the glider. 
 
Join us and follow us on this new adventure! I am sure you will be excited to see the Nixus taking shape! 
 
https://www.facebook.com/NixusProject/ 

http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=12642472&msgid=186411&act=JQIR&c=1536658&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ssa.org
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=12642472&msgid=186411&act=JQIR&c=1536658&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ssa.org%2FSoaringMagazine
https://www.meted.ucar.edu/training_module.php?id=1262#.WIzJk7mVk1c
https://www.facebook.com/NixusProject/


2017 Midwest Spring Soaring & Safety Seminar 

Hosted by: ChicagoLand Glider Council 

Date: Saturday, February 25th, 2017 

0800Hrs to 1700Hrs 

 

The ChicagoLand Glider Council (CLGC) is hosting the 7th bi-annual Midwest Soaring and Safety Seminar on 

Saturday, February 25th, 2017, 8AM to 5PM. Nationally known speakers will cover topics of safety, racing, 

competition, gear, gliders and gab will be on the agenda. The attendee's cost of this Seminar is being partially 

underwritten by the ChicagoLand Glider Council's membership to keep the cost reasonable and to allow as 

many pilots as possible to attend. Again this year the CLGC is hosting a "Flying Flea Market", so bring your 

aviation related stuff to sell! A continental breakfast, full lunch and afternoon refreshments are provided. An 

optional "Dutch Treat" dinner is planned. 

 

For more information: 

http://chicagolandglidercouncil.com/seminar/ 

http://chicagolandglidercouncil.com/seminar/#flea
http://chicagolandglidercouncil.com/seminar/


KSA Banquet 

The KSA banquet was well attended and enjoyed by all. Thanks again to Bob Blanton for organizing the ca-

tering and Brian Bird and Brian Silcott for arranging the Cosmosphere. Aaron Maurer presented the travel-

ling trophies with SSA State Governor Jerry Boone awarding the Rex Hamilton Memorial Trophy. Steve 

Leonard, Kansas state record keeper, recognized state records won by Jerry Boone. Here are the trophy 

winners for the 2016 season: 

 

Wooden Wings: 

Jerry Boone - 310.5 Miles - Duster 

Mamie Cup: 

Tony Condon - 316 Miles - Std. Cirrus 

100 KM Speed: 

Tony Condon - 42.5  MPH - Silent 2 Electro 

Dennis Brown Memorial 200 KM Speed: 

Tony Condon - 54.6 MPH - Std. Cirrus 

300 KM Speed: 

Steve Leonard - 59.4 MPH - Nimbus 3 

Curt McNay Pilot of the Year: 

Tony Condon - 3683 Points 

Henning Memorial Trophy: 

Tony Condon - 51.3 MPH - Std. Cirrus 

Praying Mantis:  

Tim Double 

Kansas Kowbell Klassic: 

Tony Condon - 198.6 Miles - Std. Cirrus 

Kansas Kowbell Klassic Konsolation: 

No claims 

WSA Triangle: 

Tim Double 

Club Maintenance: 

Mike Davis 

Tow Operations: 

Paul Sodamann 

Rex Hamilton Memorial Trophy: 

Andrew Peters - Years of dedication including as CFI-G, KSA President, and SSF Member 





Front Page of the Hutchinson News Ad Astra Section, Sunday January 8, 2017. Favorite photos of 2016 fea-

tures a Cosmosphere camper in the back seat of the Grob enjoying her introduction to gliders! 





2017 SSF Agreements 
 

On the following pages are the 2017 copies of the Hangar and Trailer Tiedown  agreements.   
 
If you currently have a glider or trailer at Sunflower, and have not already done so, please complete 
the appropriate agreement(s) and send in payment.   
 
If you plan on having a glider or trailer at sunflower in 2017, please complete the appropriate agree-
ments and send them in.  Payment can be made when you plan to arrive.   
 
There are four spots in Hangar 1 for single place ships.  There is one spot in the Tee-hangar for a 
short winged glider or a trailer.  There may be more spots opening up in the Tee-hangar later this 
year.   
If you are interested in spot in either hangar, please let me know.   
 
Trailers that are at Sunflower for more than 30 days need to pay for the privilege and complete a 
trailer tiedown agreement.   
 
Spots are first come first served, but we can work together if you have a particular location or 
spot needed.   
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know. 
 
Happy Landings, 
 
Andrew Peters 
SSF Director 









KSA VARIOMETER 

911 N Gilman 

Wichita, KS 67203 

abcondon@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KSA Meeting 

February 11
th

 - 6:30 PM 

My Evolution at Sports Class Nationals 

Andrew Peters 

Jabara Hall Room 127 - Wichita State 

SSA Calendars, Pay your 2017 Dues! 


